BOWMA Work Session

Miay 8, 2018

My name is Susan Joyner and we own land on Boyd Mill Avenue. We wish to
enter the following statement into the minutes of this Work Session.

We oppose the passage of the Consideration of Resclution 2018-34 for the

following reasons:

The Resolution is directly tied to Contract 2018-0029 with Trace
Construction for the purpose of recapturing funds being given to that
contractor for an existing gravity sewer system to be upgraded solely
for his project at this time.

The Resolution would not be needed if the aforementioned Contract
had not been put in place.

The online BOMA agenda gave the name of this Resolution item as
Sanitary Sewer Capacity Fee Model which implies that this same
strategy will be applied in the future to similar (or not) projects.

As owners of two of the parcels mentioned in the Resolution, we
oppose "future requirements” (in this particular instance, recapture
amounts that a developer must pay to the City) tied to our property and
we know that the dollar amount can increase without notice.

We have been advised by legal counsel that the Resolution can affect
the "future value” of our land as a developer may choose to acquire
other acreage that is not so encumbered.

BOMA and landowners installed a grinder pump sever system several
years ago that will not support additional development. An upgrade to
the existing gravity sewer system in the area would have been the
correct solution then.

We conclude this action is setting a precedent for incentive contracts
with developers who are not seeking those funds because they desire
to build in beautiful Franklin.
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